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March 26, 2024 
The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Shawn Maine and Chris Ball. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted.  Public attending meeting: Jim Kelgord, Randy Schlutz, Susie Garrett, Randy Foor, Bryan Stephens, Jacob Ewart, Bill Poggemiller, Tammy Hayes, Vicki Frank, & Adam Parsons.  Via Zoom: Brandon Marquardt, Amber Murphy, Joellen Schantz, & Lana McComb.

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Ball, second Maine to approve agenda for March 26, 2024.        

Motion Maine, second Ball to approve minutes for March 19, 2024.   

These payroll changes reviewed, Logan Ealey, Secondary Roads, to $25.72, effective 3/29/2024; Takoda Aplara, Deputy, to $34.49, effective 4/1/2024; Gunnar Hoffer, Deputy, to $33.54, effective 4/1/2024; Lana McComb, Conservation, to $30.08, effective 3/28/2024; Gennifer Garrison, 1st Deputy Treasurer lay off.     

Maine did not attend any meetings.  Later, Maine reports on April 29 he will attend an EMS meeting in Nevada, Iowa with Mike Delzell.  Ball attended the SIADSA Juvenile Detention meeting, and they are requesting a $1,000 increase from each county.  Quigley attended the Community Action meeting in Burlington.  Also spoke with Mike Norris regarding the levee project in Muscatine.   

No public input, but Quigley did update the public regarding Solar Farm email from County Attorney Adam Parsons that states original calculation from previous Auditor employee with total annual agricultural tax revenues from the properties of approximately $271,000.  The actual amount of agricultural tax is closer to $27,100.

Adam Shutt, Engineer, gave weekly update.

Motion Maine, second Ball to approve FY2025 DOT Budget for Secondary Roads.  

Reviewed February 2024 Wapello Ambulance report.  
Brian Hall, EM, gave monthly updates on Emergency Management, E-911 and Safety.  

Josh Leyh, Klinger & Associates presented an update on Muscatine Island Levee Project.  Josh reviewed the plans and construction schedule.    

9:30 a.m.- Motion Maine, second Ball to close Board meeting under Iowa Code Section 21.5 (1) (c) 

10:00 a.m.- Motion Ball, second Maine to open Board of Supervisor meeting.  

Tracy Lott, Maintenance, in to discuss update to job description.  Quigley asked Auditor Gerst to email Departments to see what the offices are expecting Tracy to clean in their offices & then Board will review requests/suggestions for updated job description.

Board of Supervisors discussed Columbus Jct. Ambulance $150,000 loan repayment to Louisa County.  It was decided that they will continue the discussion next week. 

Discussion from previous meeting about accrual vs. cash basis on the February 2024 Columbus Jct. Ambulance report.  It was noted that no further discussion needed.   

Motion Ball, second Maine, to approve 2-year lease for 4 acres of land North of Complex.  Ball will contact the bid holder to see if they would agree to a 2-year lease vs 3-year lease.  Jacob Ewart will visit with the Board of Supervisors after 2-year lease expires to request seeding 4 acres as prairie.         
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 10:36 a.m.
_______________________


_______________________________     


Selena Gerst, Auditor



Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board
